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The Iranian regime, a festering wound on the world stage,
thrives on oppression, terror, and defiance. Its mullahs cling
to  power,  propped  up  by  oil  wealth  and  shadowy  financial
networks, while the Iranian people suffocate under their iron
grip. There is no room for half-measures or timid gestures to
dismantle this tyranny. The only way to bring the regime to
its knees is through a relentless, all-out economic assault—a
full-court press that obliterates Iran’s lifeblood: its oil,
gas, and banking systems. This is not a suggestion; it is a
battle plan. And it demands unwavering resolve.

Crippli
ng  the
Islamic
Republi
c’s
economy
isn’t a
gentle
nudge;
it’s  a
sledgeh
ammer.
The regime’s survival hinges on its oil and gas exports, which
fuel its coffers and bankroll its proxies from Hezbollah to
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Hamas. Cut this artery, and the mullahs bleed out. A total
embargo on Iran’s regime energy sector – no barrels shipped,
no pipelines flowing, no tankers moving – will starve the
regime of the funds it needs to maintain its police state and
global  terror  network.  Every  port,  every  refinery,  every
transaction must be locked down with ruthless precision. The
Persian  Gulf,  the  regime’s  backdoor  for  smuggling  and
sanctions evasion, must be slammed shut. No loopholes, no
exceptions, no mercy.

The banking system is the regime’s second pillar, a labyrinth
of illicit transactions that funnel money to its cronies and
war  chests.  Freeze  every  account,  sever  every  wire,  and
blacklist every institution tied to Tehran. The SWIFT system,
already a choke point, must be weaponized to exclude Iran
entirely.  Although  the  regime  claims  it  no  longer  uses
SWIFTCode  and  has  replaced  it  with  the  ACUMER  financial
exchange system. Yet, no dollar, euro, or yuan should flow
through the mullahs’ hands. This isn’t about sanctions with
polite exemptions; it’s about financial annihilation. The goal
is to make every rial worthless, every deal impossible, every
bribe unaffordable.

But this war on the regime’s wallet won’t be easy. It demands
global cooperation, and that’s where the fight gets brutal.
China, Iran’s biggest oil buyer and economic lifeline, must be
coerced into compliance. Beijing’s addiction to cheap crude
makes  it  a  reluctant  partner,  but  pressure  points  exist.
Threaten  tariffs,  disrupt  supply  chains,  or  offer
incentives—whatever it takes to bring them in line. Russia,
another  of  Iran’s  enablers,  is  trickier.  Moscow’s  pariah
status makes it a natural ally of the mullahs, but even Putin
can be bought. Dangle energy deals, relax specific pressures,
or exploit Russia’s economic desperation. It’s not diplomacy;
it’s a high-stakes poker game where the prize is the collapse
of Iran’s regime.

This  campaign  will  not  be  bloodless.  The  Iranian  people,



already burdened by the regime’s corruption and incompetence,
will  bear  the  brunt  of  these  measures.  Food  shortages,
skyrocketing  prices,  and  crumbling  infrastructure  will  hit
hard,  especially  outside  the  elite  circles  of  Tehran’s
loyalists. This is the grim cost of war – and make no mistake,
this is war, economic or otherwise. The suffering of innocents
is a tragedy, but the alternative is worse: allowing a regime
that  sponsors  terrorism,  pursues  nuclear  weapons,  and
brutalizes its own citizens to fester unchecked. The mullahs
have proven they’ll sacrifice their people to cling to power.
We must be prepared to outlast their cruelty.

President Trump, entering the White House with a mandate for
action, confronts a world ablaze. His agenda is overflowing
with  domestic  issues—border  security,  economic  recovery,
cultural decline—and international crises ranging from Ukraine
to Taiwan. Iran is not the only fire requiring his focus, and
he lacks a magic wand to solve these problems. The mullahs’
downfall is a goal he certainly desires, but the question
remains clear: how much is he willing to commit? The endeavor
to dismantle Iran’s regime demands not only will but also
resources,  concentration,  and  political  capital.  It’s  an
immense challenge, and Trump’s determination will be put to
the test amid competing priorities.

The path ahead is clear but perilous. A coalition of the
willing, led by the United States and supported by the Persian
Gulf States, must pressure reluctant powers like China and
Russia to execute this economic blitzkrieg with precision.
Each  sanction  must  be  more  severe  than  the  last.  Every
loophole must be closed. The regime’s proxies, from militias
in Iraq to Houthi rebels in Yemen, must feel the pressure as
their funding diminishes. This is not a one-time strike but a
sustained campaign, a thunderous bombardment that leaves no
opportunity for recovery.

The stakes couldn’t be higher. A weakened Iran is a regime on
borrowed time, ripe for internal revolt. The Iranian people,



resilient and yearning for freedom, have shown their defiance
through protests and uprisings. Starve the mullahs of their
power, and the spark of rebellion could ignite a firestorm.
However, hesitation will doom this effort. Partial measures,
like past sanctions that left wiggle room, only embolden the
regime. Anything less than total economic devastation is a
gift to the mullahs, allowing them to limp along, regroup, and
strike back.

This is the moment for boldness. The Iranian regime is not
invincible; it’s a house of cards built on oil and fear. Tear
down its foundation, and it will collapse. Trump, with his
instinct for disruption, has the chance to lead this charge.
But  it  requires  unrelenting  commitment  –  no  retreat,  no
compromise,  no  quarter.  The  mullahs  must  be  crushed,  not
coddled. The world is watching, and history will judge. Strike
now, strike hard, and let the thunder roll.
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